ADEQ

A RKANSASS

Department of Environmental Quality

April 24, 2003

James S. Dunbar, P.E.
Division Landfill Manager,
Waste Management, Inc.
100 Two Pine Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72117

Re: Sunray Services, Inc., Transfer Station
AFIN: 72-00144 Permit Number: 0023-SG-TSW

Dear Mr. Dunbar:

In response to your letter dated January 31, 2003, regarding the above referenced facility, the
following conditions need to be met to maintain the facility permit in active status:

1. We are in receipt of payments not invoiced for the years 1998 ($200), 1999 ($200), 2000
($450), 2001 ($450) and 2002 ($450) totaling $1,750.

2. The SWMD is aware of an ownership change that affected the ownership of the transfer
station. Therefore, please submit a Request for Solid Waste Permit Transfer or Name
Change Form.

3. When you reactivate the facility at the present location, you must submit all required
documentation in Section B of the General Permit.

4. The facility may not be reactivated until items 2 and 3 above are met, financial assurance
for operation of the facility is submitted to and approved by the SWMD, and an inspection
of the facility by representatives of ADEQ is performed.

Please contact Geof Little at (501) 682-0602 should you have any questions regarding the
above information.

Steve Martin, Chief
Solid Waste Management Division

Sincgrely,

C: Heidi Love, Inspector Supervisor
Justin Sparrow, District Inspector
Susan Speake, Programs Branch Manager, SWMD
Jim Purvis, Fiscal Division, ADEQ
Steve Parker, Tri-County RSWMD
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